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Action Request Response 

Recommendation (Acknowledge) 
The Division of Public Utilities (“Division”) recommends that the Public Service Commission 

(“Commission”) acknowledge the notification of the internal reorganization and pro forma 

change of Intrado Communications, LLC (“Intrado”). 

The Division expects that, based on history that a filing of this type and with the information 

submitted by the company, there will be no objections or opposition to this recommendation. 

Therefore, the Division requests that this docket be adjudicated informally in accordance 

with R746-110-1. 

Discussion 
On or about January 26, 2023, Intrado filed a notice with the Commission that it will be part 

of an internal reorganization and pro forma change in its ownership. 

Intrado is a Delaware limited liability company, and its principal place of business is located 

at 3200 W. Pleasant Run Road, Suite 300, Lancaster, Texas 75146. It was issued a 
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Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (“CPCN”) on May 22, 2020, in Docket No. 

20-2617-01. 

It is the intent of Intrado to complete a minor internal reorganization that will result in a pro 

forma change in its ownership structure without affecting the company’s ultimate ownership 

or control. The reorganization that will take place involves Mount Olympus Holdings, Inc 

being replaced by West-Olympus, LLC. Intrado states that no other changes to Intrado 

ownership structure are anticipated. 

Intrado states that the internal reorganization will serve the public interest. Following the 

reorganization, the company will continue to be ultimately owned and controlled by the 

same parties that own and control the company today. It further states that this internal 

reorganization will be imperceptible to the customers and vendors of Intrado and will not 

result in any discontinuance, reduction, loss, or impairment of service to any customer. 

Conclusion  
The Division recommends that the Commission acknowledge this notification for the 

restructuring and pro forma changes by Intrado and make any necessary changes and 

amendments to all the required documents. 

 

cc:   Phillip R, Marchesiello, Counsel for Intrado Communications, LLC 
Patricia Schmid, Assistant Attorney General, State of Utah 
Patrick Grecu, Assistant Attorney General, State of Utah 
Office of Consumer Services, State of Utah 
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